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The official newsletter of The  

Wisconsin Chapter Model “A “Ford Club of America  

Your 2007 Board of Directors 

From left to right, Back Row: Paul Piotrowski –Treasurer, Rick Koepp– Outdoor Event 
Chairman, Mike Quam– Sunshine & Awards, Chuck Morgan– Indoor Event Chairman 
Front row seated: Bob Davisson– Accessories & National Correspondent, Bob Sonnen-
Secretary, Carrie Frank–Technical Seminars, Front Row, Standing– Neil Besougloff– 
President   Missing:  Ed Schultz– Vice President 



Board of Directors, 2007, Wisconsin Chapter 

President: 
Neil Besougloff 
511 Thurow Dr. 
Oconomowoc WI  53066 
Phone: 262-560-1113 
E-Mail: nbesougloff@sbcglobal.net 
president@model-a-wis.com 

Vice President, New Membership & 
Publication Committee Chair: 
Ed Schultz 
N83W15288 Manhattan Drive 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 
Phone: 262-251-3043 
No email  

Secretary: 
Bob Sonnen 
126 S. 77 St. 
Milwaukee, WI  53214 
Phone: 414-771-1692 
E-Mail: b2sonnen@sbcglobal.net 
secretary@model-a-wis.com 

Treasurer: 
Paul H. Piotrowski 
W232 S6070 Charles Dr. 
Waukesha, WI 53189 
Phone: 262-513-1089 
E-Mail: mechanized@sbcglobal.net  
treas@model-a-wis.com 

Outdoor Meet Coord: 
Rick Koepp 
4176 Hwy LL 
Port Washington, WI 53074-9703 
Phone: 262-284-6592 
E-mail: RJKOEPPMODELA@aol.com 
outdoor@model-a-wis.com 

Indoor Meet Coord: 
Chuck Morgan 
5320 Robinwood Court 
Hales Corners, WI 53130-1069 
Phone: 414-425-5217 
Email:kmorgan241@aol.com 
indoor@model-a-wis.com 

Tech. Meet Coord: 
Carrie Frank 
24232 N. Wind Lake Road 
Wind Lake, WI 53185 
Phone: 262-895-2897 
Email: jimcarrie03@yahoo.com 
techmeet@model-a-wis.com 

Club Accessory Sales & 
National Correspondent: 
Bob Davisson 
3376 S. 79th Street 
Milwaukee, WI 53219-3825 
Phone: 414-543-2424 
E-mail sdnbd@aol.com 
sales@model-a-wis.com 

Awards & Sunshine Coord: 
Mike Quam 
16130 W. Top-O-Hill Dr. 
New Berlin, WI  53151 
Phone 262-785-9021, Cell 414-491-3191 
E-Mail: msquam@wi.rr.com 
awards@model-a-wis.com 

Volunteer Staff, 2007, Wisconsin Chapter 
Editor:   Sue Quam 
16130 W. Top-O-Hill Dr. 
New Berlin, WI 53151 
Phone 262-785-9021 cell #414-491-3260 
E-Mail: msquam@wi.rr.com or 
embroidersue@yahoo.com  
editor@model-a-wis.com 
 

Web Master: 
Carl Doro 
300 S. Honey Creek Drive 
Milwaukee, WI 53214-1448 
Phone 414-259-9692 
webmaster@model-a-wis.com 

Label Preparation: 
Bob Sonnen 
126 S. 77 St. 
Milwaukee, WI  53214 
Phone: 414-771-1692 
E-Mail: b2sonnen@sbcglobal.net 

Distribution: 
Marilyn Brojanac   Lorraine Schultz 
N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr.  N83 W15288 Manhattan Dr. 
Menomonee Falls, WI 53051  Menomonee Falls, WI 53051-3818 
Phone: 262-252-4340   Phone: 262-251-3043 
E-Mail: mechanic@execpc.com 
 

Club Historian & Librarian: 
Art & Sue Blazek 
W28611 Hawthorne Road 
Hartland, WI 53209 
Phone 262-538-4474 
E-Mail: ablazek@wi.rr.com 

Video Librarian: 
Dave Boucher 
S77 W22620 Sunset Glen Dr. 
Big Bend , WI 53103 
Phone (H) 262-662-2273 
Phone (W) 414-422-0100 

Club Photographers: 
Barb Sonnen    
126 S. 77 St.    
Milwaukee, WI  53214   
Phone: 414-771-1692   
E-Mail: barb2sonnen@sbcglobal.net 

Club Tool Keeper: 
Bill Storey 
647 North Street 
West Bend, WI  53090 
Phone: 262-338-0452 
E-Mail storey.bill@towerautomotive.com 

Paid Advertising: 
Ed Schultz 
N83 W15288 Manhattan Dr. 
Menomonee Falls, WI 53051-3818 
Phone: 262-251-3043 
 

Club Property: 
Rich Miller 
1634 Wildwood Dr. 
New Berlin, WI  53151 
Phone: 262-782-2240 
E-Mail: richandliz@peoplepc.com 

Note:  Please send all Wisconsin Chapter cor-
respondence to: 

 

Wisconsin Chapter,  MAFCA 

P. O.  Box  26006 
Wauwatosa, WI  53226-0006 

 

Phone 262-513-0448 
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Feb. 11th Table Top Swap: 1:30  Hosted by Dennis & Marge Pierce   *See Page 4 

Feb. 15th Tech. Seminar: 7:00 “Upholstery” at Hour Glass N86 W16200 Arthur Ave. Men. Falls  *Page 5 

Feb 25th SWAP MEET– Help is needed    *See page 6 

March 11th Last Flight of N53605 :  CD presentation. Host: Bob Schaefer  *See page 6   

March 15th Technical Seminar:  7:00PM at Mailtruck Model A Parts8509 S. Howell Ave., Oak Creek    
TOPIC: Questions and Answers about Touring   

March 10th St. Patrick’s Day Parade– HOSTS NEEDED 

April 15th Spring start up Tour– HOSTS NEEDED 

May 6th May Tour– HOSTED NEEDED 

May 26-28 May Memorial Day Overnighter Tour– Hosts Stan and Pat Larson 

May 28th Milwaukee Memorial Day Parade– HOSTS NEEDED 

June Sharon Model A Days– HOSTS NEEDED 

June 17th June Tour– HOSTS NEEDED 

July 4th 4th of July—Greendale & Franklin Parades– HOSTS NEEDED 

July 15 July Tour– Lake Country area & Hornburg Ford Museum in Hartland.   
Hosts– Art & Sue Blazek 

July 27-29 Wisconsin Rapids Reunion– Hosts: Rick Koepp & Eric Haben 

August Annual Summer Picnic– Hosts: Mike and Sue Quam 

August Greendale Village Days Parade– HOSTS NEEDED 

August Racine Zoo Car Show– HOSTS NEEDED 

August Congregational Home for Seniors Car Show– HOSTS NEEDED 

Sept. 9th Tour– HOSTS NEEDED 

Sept. 15th Richfield Thresheree—Hosts: Jim & Nancy Rusnak 

September Mitchell Manor Car Show– Hosts: Carl & Lu Doro and Mark Ackermann 

September Lake Geneva Cancer Run– Hosts: Wally & Sally Kaufman 

October Fall Overnighter Tour– HOSTS NEEDED 

October 14 Fall Tour– HOSTS NEEDED 

October 28 Ghost Gallop– Hosts: Ron & Diane Smith 

Nov. 10th Milwaukee Veterans Day Parade– HOSTS NEEDED 

  
PLENTY OF CHANCES TO SIGN UP TO HOST AN EVENT.   
CALL THE OUTDOOR CHAIRMAN TO HOST YOUR EVENT OF CHOICE 
 

Advanced Timing 

Scheduled Events for 2007 
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Table Top Swap Meet 
Sunday February 11, 2007 1:30PM 

 

Revival of  an old event - With a twist 
Bring the items you would like to swap, sell or just get rid of.  We 
would like to focus on automotive items but anything within rea-
son is welcome.  This will allow the ladies that have items they feel 
would be of  interest to have a space.  Each person will get a table 
top space of  approximately 3 by 6 foot in size.  Anything that fits 
on that table top is welcome. 
 

   Hosts: Dennis and Marjorie Pierce 
Home: 414-425-7083   Cell: 414-940-1153 

REMINDER to the new members: Indoor meets are held at St. Aloysius Church, 
1414 S. 93rd Street, Corner of Greenfield Ave & 92nd Street. Enter lot off 92nd 
St. and enter thru the double glass doors, near 92nd St.  
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TECHNICAL SEMINAR 
Thursday Feb. 15, 7:00 PM 

This Seminar will be on UPHOLSTERY  and it will be held at  
HOUR GLASS in MENOMONEE FALLS 

N86 W16200 Arthur Ave. 
The Building is Behind The Timber Lodge Hair Salon 

The  

Wheels 

of  

LIFE 
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Sunday Feb. 25, 2007 
Washington County Fair Grounds 

US Highway 45 & County PV 

 

Wisconsin Chapter, Inc. MAFCA “A” Volunteers 
Needed 

  

Looking for "A" Few Good Members  
to Direct/Help Unload Vendors         

5:00 A.M. to 7:30 A.M. 
  

Let me know the best time for you to volunteer "A" couple 
of hours.   Questions? Call Roger @ 262-554-7058 
 

March 11th-1:30  
At St. Aloysius Hall 

Bob Schaefer presents: 
The Last Flight of N5360F”      

 

This presentation chronicles the last flight of a small Piper Archer on it way from  
Washington DC to Madison, WI.  The pilot ran out of fuel and ditched the plane into 
Lake Michigan about 7 miles east of Milwaukee.  Voice recordings from the pilot to the 
control tower as well as a 911 cell phone call to the Milwaukee Sheriffs Dept. are in-
cluded.   Video and still pictures show the search for and the eventual recovery of the 
plane as well as the NTSB inspection of the plane and its disassembly and removal.  
Several artifacts from the plane will be on display. 
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February 2007 Prez Notes 
 
Your club’s 2006 Board of Directors has completed its duties, and  
the 2007 board is already hard at work keeping our club operating at its peak. 
 

Congratulations to Mike Quam and Paul Piotrowski on their re-election and to Bob 
Davisson, who will be serving his first two-year term on the board. I was re-elected 
as well. Thank you. Assignments on the 2007 board will have been decided by the 
time you read this. 
 

Kitty Schaefer will be the only 2006 board member not returning for 2007. Kitty 
was a valuable presence on the board and her input as vice president will be missed. 
Thank you, Kitty. 
 

A big thank you also goes to Penny Gundrum, Karry Kultgen, and Kate Rozman, 
who stepped forward during the December indoor met to run for a position on the 
board of directors, creating a spirited election. I hope to see all three of their names 
among the board candidates next year. 
 

As I write this Mike and Sandy Yokofich and Dave and Carol Rozman are 
wrapping up the final details of our annual banquet Jan. 27 at the Best Western 
Milwaukee Hotel next to Mitchell Airport. At the same time Roger and Jan Olsen 
are wrapping up the final details for our club fund-raiser, the big auto parts swap 
meet at the Washington County fairgrounds in Jackson on Feb. 25. The Yokofichs, 
Rozmans, and Olsens also deserve a big thank you. 
 

Four new members were announced at January’s indoor meet, which makes an 
even 10 new members in the past two months. Joining are Jess & Karen Janke of 
Hartland, Jim & Cheryl Nicholson of Sheboygan Falls, Harvey & Beverly Heuser 
of Colgate, and Chad & Danielle Ries of Wauwatosa. 
 

Lastly, I’d like to thank all of you for your support in the past year. As a first-time 
president, I appreciate all of the help and feedback that I have received from dozens 
of club members in last year, including guidance from several experienced 
members who have held the position of president in years past. 
 

I’m looking forward to 2007, and of course getting my Model A out of its winter 
semi-hibernation and back on the road. Our club’s first outdoor activity – the 
annual St. Patrick’s Day parade in downtown Milwaukee – is less than two months 
away! – Neil Besougloff 
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES: 
 

MEETING DATE: Jan. 14, 2007  
 

MEETING PLACE: St. Aloysius, West Allis, WI  
 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY: President Neil Besougloff at 1:35 p.m. with the reciting of the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob Sonnen, Chuck Morgan, Carrie Frank, Kitty Schaefer, Mike 
Quam, Paul Piotrowski, Rick Koepp.  
 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Ed Schultz   
  

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEMBERSHIP MEETING: Minutes of the December 10, 2006, 
General Membership meeting were approved as written on a motion by Ron Smith and seconded by Mike 
Yokofich.  
 

SECRETARY:  (Bob Sonnen)  Bob reports the Wisconsin Chapter now has 314 memberships. So far, for 
2007 four members have notified me that they have quit and 61 have not been heard from yet.  
  

TREASURER: (Paul Piotrowski) Paul gave the Financial Report for December 2006. A motion to ap-
prove the Treasurer’s Report was made by Mike Yokofich and seconded by Ron Smith. Motion approved. 
Bills were submitted by Chuck Morgan for Indoor Events, Mike Quam for Awards, Roger Olsen for adver-
tising for the Swap Meet, the Club telephone bill, a bill from Jackie Mazos for today’s Custard Social and 
finally a bill from Carrie Frank for the umbrellas. A motion to pay the bills was made by Mike Yokofich 
and seconded by Bob Schaefer. Motion carried. Income was turned in from dues renewals and for the Ban-
quet. 
 

VICE PRESIDENT/NEW MEMBERSHIP:  (Kitty Schaefer)  Kitty reports that we have 4 new mem-
bers this month. They are: Chad and Danielle Ries from Wauwatosa; Harvey and Beverly Heuser from 
Colgate; Jim and Cheryl Nicholson from Sheboygan Falls; and Jess and Karen Janke from Hartland.  
A motion to approve the new members was made by Roger Olsen and seconded by Karen Sukkert. Motion 
passed. 
 

OUTDOOR MEETS:  (Rick Koepp)  Rick gave a short report on the upcoming Wisconsin Rapids Reun-
ion Planning Meet. Stan Larson will be doing the Memorial Day Weekend Tour. Jim and Nancy Rusnak 
will be hosting the Richfield Thresheree on Saturday, September 15, 2007.  
 

INDOOR MEETS:  (Chuck Morgan) Chuck reports that the planned upcoming events are the February 
Tabletop Swap Meet hosted by Dennis Pierce and the March meeting at which Bob Schaefer will present a 
CD presentation about the Last Flight of N53605.  
 

TECHNICAL MEETS: (Ed Schultz) Jim Rusnak reporting for Ed Schultz reviewed the upcoming  
January Seminar at the Heavy Duty Radiator Shop. 
 

CLUB ACCESSORIES/NATIONAL CORRESPONDENT: (Carrie Frank) Carrie reported on her Club 
Accessories [clothing & umbrellas].  
 

AWARDS AND SUNSHINE: (Mike Quam) No bad news this month. He also said he has all the awards 
ready to be presented at the Banquet.  
 

PUBLICATIONS: (Kitty Schaefer)  Kitty thanked everyone involved in the printing and publishing of the 
‘Wheeling the A’ for their time and work.  
 

 



GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES continued: 
 

NEW BUSINESS:  Mike Yokofich talked about what to expect at the Banquet on January 27th. So far he 
expects about 110 people there.  Roger Olsen talked about the upcoming Swap Meet. He still needs  
volunteers to help with unloading. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE:  A thank you note from ‘Creations by Dawn’.   A letter from Monica and Jim 
Wagner, former editors of the ‘Badger A’s’ who have passed the job as editor onto Tony and  
Karlene Sillman.  Reciprocal newsletters: the Badger A’s;  The Muffler;  Nickle ‘A’ News;  Evergreen 
Echoes;  Meadowlark Model A Ford Club News;  and the Capitol ‘A’ Club.  
 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS: The election of officers was held and the results are: Neil Besougloff, 
Paul Piotrowski, Mike Quam were re-elected to the Board. One newcomer was also elected; that is Bob 
Davisson.  
Per the Club-Voting Procedures a motion was made by Jim Kummer to destroy the ballots. Motion 
passed.  Ron Smith and Dave Newman were then assigned to destroy the ballots.  
Neil thanked Kitty Schaefer, the only departing Board member, for her 2 years of service. 
 

NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING: is at 1:30 p.m., Sunday, Feb. 11, 2007, at Gonzaga Hall/St.  
Aloysius Church, West Allis. 
 

MOTION TO ADJOURN BY: was made by Roger Olsen and seconded by Mike Yokofich at 2:30 p.m. 
 

NEXT:  It was time to listen to The Magnificent Strings while enjoying some custard supplied by Leon’s 
Custard.  
           
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Bob Sonnen   
Secretary 
Wisconsin Chapter 
Model A Ford Club of America 
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SIGN UP TO HOST A 2007 
EVENT 

SEE PAGE 3 FOR LIST OF 
OPEN EVENTS 
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REARVIEW MIRROR: 
 
Custard Social and Election: 
After the meeting and election, a wonderful group Model A ladies helped 
Jackie & June Mazos served up buckets of yummy frozen custard from 
LEON’S CUSTARD.  With all the great toppings to make a completed sundae or banana 
split , everyone listened to the wonderful magnificent Strings perform.  
 

BIG THANK YOU to Ron Schneider, Model A Club member and owner of Leon’s 
Frozen Custard for donating the custard and the toppings and for his nine years of  

contributions to our “Custard Social”   Also a BIG THANK YOU to Mazos for their nine 

years of dedication to hosting the Custard Social. 

Our dedicated hosts- 
June & Jackie Mazos 

The Magnificent Strings 
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Reminiscing with the Historian 
 

FORTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, February 1962---The club held its Annual Dance 
with 123 tickets being sold, nineteen business’s donated door prizes. 
 
FORTY YEARS AGO, 1967---An indoor meet was held at Cassidy’s on 
Bluemound. We watched a movie from the Miller Farm Library. 
 
THIRTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1972---An indoor meet was held at Straton’s Hall on Bluemound 
Road. Al Dettlaff provided movies of the Model A Era. 
 
THIRTY YEARS AGO, 1977---Our indoor meet was held at St. Aloysius followed by a Model A 
Parts Auction. Marilyn Brojanac hosted a ceramic demonstration at her home. Mike Brojanac hosted a 
Rap Session at Avenue Brake Shop. 
 
TWENTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1982---Our 25th Anniversary Banquet was at Manning’s Restaurant 
and 240 members attended. The Avenue Brake Shop had a presentation on Champion Spark Plugs 
and forty club members came.  
 
TWENTY YEARS AGO, 1987---We started the month off with an indoor meet and Bingo at St. 
Aloysius. Dave Dohmeyer and Jim Kummer chaired our Swap Meet at State Fair Park. We ended the 
month with an indoor seminar at Avenue Brake Shop on Chassis Lubrication. 
 
FIFTEEN YEARS AGO, 1992---Dave Dohmeyer and Jim Kummer again hosted our Swap Meet at 
State Fair Park. We had our indoor meet at St. Aloysius which included a Shoebox Swap and Craft 
Sale. 
 
TEN YEARS AGO, 1997---A busy month starting with a Ladies Only Technical Seminar chaired by 
Paul Piotrowski on “What every woman wanted to know but was afraid to ask about the car she 
drives”. We had a Bike Swap Meet and Part’s Swap Meet at State Fair Park. We ended the month 
with a technical seminar at the Milwaukee Traffic Sign Shop hosted by Paul Piotrowski. 
 
FIVE YEARS AGO, 2002---The Olsen’s and the Sillman’s hosted our annual banquet at the Racine 
Marriott. The Olsen’s and Sillman’s also chaired our Bike and Parts Swap Meet at State Fair Park. 
 
 

Happy Valentine’s Day from Arthur and Susan Blazek!!! 
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Abraham Lincoln 

 

1. http://www.whitehouse.gov/history/presidents/al16.html 
        Biography of Abraham Lincoln. 

2. http://members.aol.com/RVSNorton/Lincoln2.html 
        Abraham Lincoln Research site. Includes biography, photographs and  
           e-mail address to  answer questions. 

3. http://www.siec.k12.in.us/~west/proj/lincoln/ 
             Abraham Lincoln for Primary Children. 
 

George Washington 
1. http://www.whitehouse.gov/history/presidents/gw1.html 
        Biography of George Washington. 

2. http://www.mountvernon.org/ 
             George Washington’s Mount Vernon Estate and Garden. 

3. http://www.pbs.org/georgewashington/ 
             Rediscovering George Washington PBS. Features historic documents, lesson plans,    
     timelines and images. 

               Valentine’s Day 
 
 
 1.http://www.history.com/minisites/valentine 

The history of Valentine’s Day. Includes Great Romances and Letters from the President. 
       

       2. http://www.theholidayspot.com/valentine/ 
           Happy Valentine’s Day. Includes gift ideas, cards, poems, recipes and jokes and humor. 
 

       3. http://www.kidsdomain.com/holiday/val/ 
             Kids. Domain. Includes coloring pages, crafts, word searches, mazes and more. 
 

        4. http://people.howstuffworks.com/valentine.htm 
              How Stuff Works. Origins, symbols, traditions and more. 

INTERNET LINKS ……………………… by Diane Smith 
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We started building this Huckster in April of 2006. Working on Wednesday’s from 9 
a.m. until 8p.m. 
 
We started with a chassis from a 1930 Coupe and completely restored all parts and 
assemblies. Antique Engines in Skokie Illinois rebuilt the engine.  By October the 
chassis was complete. 
 
The fenders were new and we installed the spare tire wells ourselves. We did all 
body and paintwork. 
 
Nick Mazos supplied all of the Oak. Nick has a portable sawmill and a solar kiln. 
 
We machined the rough lumber to the needed dimensions and constructed the body 
in our shop.  
 
This information was inserted in the roof material on Wednesday, December 13, 
2006. This was the day we installed the roofing material. 
 
Completion is estimated to be sometime in early February 2007. 
 
The picture shows the men that worked on this project. From left to right, they are: 
 

Tony Baudo 
Carl Doro 
Al Downs  
Bob Dukatz 
Ron Neumann 
Tom Shultz 
Bob Sonnen 
Reggie Witzel 
 
 
 

EXTRA… EXTRA… 
 

Club Members Tackle Huckster 
 

Information By Al Downs 
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Pictures of the Huckster Progress: 
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Exciting New Adventures: 
 

Our Own Website 

 
Have you ever tried to find our club via a search engine such as Google or Yahoo? It doesn’t 
appear until about five pages into a Google search. That is not the way to gain membership 
when someone wants to know about our club. 
 

We did have an email address with Hemmings so when someone did find the site they could 
email the webmaster. Well…..Hemmings cancelled our email without notice. How many  
prospective new club members did we lose when they could not contact us via the web with 
the returned email stating “...that address not found…”. 
 Hemmings does not allow us to have ANY advertising on our portion of their site. We could 
not include members ads in the newsletter download.   
 

BUT...Our own site will remove all restrictions concerning ads, email, email forwards, etc. 
Well the good news is the board of directors voted at the board meeting on January 20th, to 
give our webmaster the go ahead to set up our OWN website.  Soon we’ll have pictures, ads, 
event calendar, etc…Consider it  “Under Construction”.  As of now you can download the 
news-letter in color from the new website at www.model-a-wis.com  under the heading of 
“news”, then click on the yellow Model A logo for the newsletter. Carl is hoping to set up a 
“reminder” type of email system.  If you sign up on the website, you’ll receive an email about a 
week prior to events as a friendly reminder… so check out the website and help the webmas-
ter with his new endeavors. 
 

Let him know what you would like to see on the website. He will try to get it included. But give 
him time to get up and running. This is a new endeavor for the club and the webmaster so 
don’t expect too much to start. We have been told he is working feverishly as fast as a Model 
A can propel him. 
 

 

 

Ad Sharing with other Wisconsin Clubs 

 
Our other exciting news is now we can broaden the scope of members items for sale.  We will 
be sharing our free members ads with the Central Wisc. Chapter and the Wis. Region MARC 
and they will share their ads with us.  Our own members ads will be listed first in our own     
paper and then any ads the other clubs have will be listed next.  Extra pages will not be add-
ed to the paper to post others ads.   Thanks to Tony Sillman, editor from the Regional MARC 
club, for this wonderful idea.  
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E-Mail Address Change, Phone and 
address changes: 

Do you have an E-Mail address?  Has 
your E-Mail address changed? Have you 
moved? Changed your phone  
number? Please, please let us know!! 
 
If you would like to add your name and 
E-Mail address to the Wisconsin  
Chapter's Roster and our email list for  
notices and newsletters, Please contact 
our secretary, Bob Sonnen at  
414-771-1692 or E-Mail Bob at   
b2sonnen@sbcglobal.net 
 
 

Classified Ads 
This Chapter attempts to include all classified 

ads received.  The ads will be limited to six 
lines and they shall be auto related unless 

space permits.  Ads will be 
included on a first come first serve basis. 

For Future Ads, Please contact: 
Ed Schultz 

N83W15288 Manhattan Drive 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 

Phone: 262-251-3043 
Publications Committee Chair 

 

ADDRESS & EMAIL CHANGES: 
David & Grace SCHEIBL new email     
address is:  dmscheibl@tds.net 

NEW MEMBERS: 
Chad & Danielle RIES 
3920 N. 102nd Street 
Wauwatosa, WI  53222 
414-688-8088 
Email: chad.ries@consultant.com 
car.... 1928 Tudor 
 
Harvey & Beverly Heuser 
440 Scenic Road 
Colgate, WI  53017 
262-628-4608 
car...1929 Coupe 
 
Jim & Cheryl Nicholson 
W3117 City PP 
Sheboygan Falls, WI  53085 
920-467-1341 
email:  ires1@bytehead.com 
cars: 1931 Roadster, 1930 Coupe, 1930 Town Sedan 
 
Jess & Karen Janke 
558 E. Capitol Dr. 
Hartland, WI  53029 
phone # 262-367-5582 
email: janke55@sbcglobal.net 
car...1931 Town Sedan 

NEEDED: 
A soon to be married young couple would like 
to have some 1920 to 1930 vintage vehicles 
in their wedding.  This will be a compen-
sated adventure - they are looking for at 
least one vehicle, but no more than five.  
Their wedding is on Friday, May 4th, 
2007.  The vintage vehicles will be needed 
between 4:00 and 7:00 p.m., and will be used 
for transportation of the bridal party between 
the church and reception, and photo-
graphs.  The wedding will be downtown, at 
the Old Saint Mary's Church.  The reception 
will be at the Astor Hotel.  For more  
information, contact Bryan Kargus at  
(262) 502-1458. 

FOR SALE 
 
1930 Ford Pick-Up, $5500.  For more information 
contact Wally McCord.  (608) 455-2104 
 

Wanted:  ‘30-’31 Tudor doors, driver’s side      pre-

ferred.  They can be in rough shape. 
Contact Jim Malcheski.  (608) 924-1075 



 

Wisconsin Chapter Member 
Al Downs 

Mailtruck Model A 

Brand new home Same old parts 
Please call for hours 

 
8509 S. Howell Ave. 
Oak Creek, WI 53154 

414-762-7288 
We now offer shipping and Model A 

Service 

 Home Sellers?  * I will provide free home 
     warranty to aid in selling your home. 
 Home Buyer’s   * I will pay for your home 
Inspection.  *Call for Details! 
 
First Weber Group Realtors 
David Dohmeyer, Broker Associate 
Offfice Direst (2620 754-6621 
Home Office  (262)  251-0391 
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PLACE YOUR AD HERE 
Call Ed Schultz for paid  

ad information 
262-251-3043 

 3146 S. 27th St. 
(414) 671-2118 

OPEN 
Monday-  
Saturday 

10:30 Am to 
7:00PM 

Closed  
Sunday’s 
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New Membership Application 
 

Name_____________________________ Spouse__________________ __ Date_________________ 
 
Address____________________________________________________ ____________________ 
 
City_______________________________ State______________________  Zip__________________ 
 
Phone(_____)________________ E-Mail________________________________________________ 
 
Child or Children's names____________________________________________________________ 
 
Model A’s_________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
I understand that my $20.00 dues include membership only  
in the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA, Inc. until the end of the 
Current calendar year.  The Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA, Inc. 
Recommends that you consider joining the National Model A 
Ford Club of America with the additional dues of $30.00 
Payable to them. 
Subject to change by National MAFCA and /or  
Wisconsin Chapter. 

 

Send To: 

Ed Schultz 
Vice President/New Member 

Chairperson 
Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA 

PO Box 26006 
Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 

Phone 414-483-6539 
 

***February 2007** 

Wheeling the “A” 
 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 
Marilyn Brojanac, Distribution 
N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr. 
Menomonee Falls. WI 53051 
 

Address Service Requested 

Presorted Standard 
U.S. Postage Paid 
Permit No. 2684 
Milwaukee, WI 
 

What did the stamp say to the envelope on Valentines Day?............................................I’m stuck on you! 


